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Another fantastic year comes to an end… 
 
Ý It has been another action-packed term! Pupils at 

Vauxhall went to the London Aquarium for a WOW 
start to their ‘under the sea’ topic, whilst pupils at 
Walworth experienced a real flight simulator as their 
start to the topic ‘gateways to the world’. Pupils also 
competed maturely and confidently at our highly 
successful sports day. 

Ý Our Year 5 pupils have been busy preparing for their 
transition into Year 6 at our Walworth site. Pupils in 
Year 9 have also been readying themselves for their 
move to our Kennington site in September. At the 
same time, Year 10 pupils have been making excellent 
impressions on their wide-ranging work experience 
placements, including in law, construction and higher 
education.  

Ý We are delighted to announce that from next year, 
we will be offering a fourth pathway option at 
Kennington; GCSE art & design will now be available 
alongside construction, catering and music 
technology. 

Ý We are welcoming a second therapy dog to our 
Vauxhall site! Dougie (right) will join us alongside 
Louis to spend time with pupils to encourage 
emotional regulation, empathy and to help pupils 
develop a greater sense of trust and self-worth. 

Ý May I take this opportunity to wish you all a safe, 
relaxing (and slightly shorter!) summer holiday.  

 
Mr Foster, executive headteacher  

 

Key dates for your diaries 
 

Ý The new term begins on Monday 9 September 2019 
Ý Our first family workshop next year is on Friday 18 October and will focus on supporting 

parents to create resources for the home  
Ý Our parent support group meets at Vauxhall every Friday: 1.45pm – 2.45pm 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 


